



Ottawa University

1001 S. Cedar, Ottawa, Kansas 66067-3399 (913) 242-5200 FAX (913) 242-7429

March 1, 1993

Hal Germer Steve Markwood Cliff Burke Marsha Denniston Barry King

On February 25, 1993, the Ottawa University Student Senate held an Emergency Meeting. The subject of this meeting was the possible allocation of funds for the Campus Radio Station.

In an unanimous vote, the Senate agreed to allocate \$5,000, to come from the Campus Improvement Fund, for use by KTJO-FM in procuring the items needed to complete the change to an FM station. These funds are to be made available to KTJO as soon as possible.

Good luck to the station in your undertaking this transition!

Sincerely,

Bryan K. Schmitt
Student Senate President

TO : Daveen Holzapfel

FROM : Barry King

RE : Equipment Donations to KTJO-FM July 7, 1993

We have received to equipment donations for use in the radio station. They are a Sharp portable typewriter, value \$170.00, a gift from Mr. and Mrs. Ian Moraes, and a Realistic Optimus Compact Disc Player, value \$150.00, a gift from Mr. and Mrs. Barry King.

I would appreciate letters of acknowledgement to these donors. These gifts may be reflected in the 1992-93 fiscal year.

Many thanks,



OMTAWA UNIVERSINY

OTTAWA, KANSAS

STATION KTJO

August 24, 1950

Remember the days when you worked on KTJO (formerly KOU)? Some of your experiences on the station are probably among the most vivid of your college recollections.

Through your efforts, and the efforts of other students, our campus station has grown until it has become an important part of the college life. The staff this year programmed it sixteen hours each week, in addition to the sports broadcasts, and we had a large listening audience.

New regulations of the FCC, however, will limit our signal strictly to the campus. In order to retain our community coverage, we are proposing to install an educational FM (Frequency Modulation) station, licensed by FCC.

A careful survey sampling of FM receivers in Ottawa shows that we would have a good listening audience on FM, and our publicity releases have resulted in favorable reaction in the community.

The University is putting some money into the station.

But we need another \$1000 to get the necessary equipment.

Local merchants are contributing some of that.

Would you like to help out a bit? If you would, please use the enclosed envelope.

Thanks for listening.

Sincerely yours,

WD Bennels

W. D. Bemmels